
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam 
 

Development Management 
Regeneration and Planning 
London Borough of Camden 
Town Hall 
Judd Street 
London 
WC1H 9JE 

Phone: 020 7974 4444 

planning@camden.gov.uk 

www.camden.gov.uk/planning 

RM Architectural Consultants Ltd.  
5 Cygnus Drive 
Leighton Buzzard 
LU7 3XH  

Application ref: 2022/3532/P 
Contact: Ewan Campbell 
Tel: 020 7974 5458 
Email: Ewan.Campbell@camden.gov.uk 
Date: 14 November 2022 

  
Telephone: 020 7974 OfficerPhone 

 

 ApplicationNumber  

 

 

DECISION 
 
Town and Country Planning Act 1990 (as amended) 
 
Householder Application Refused and Warning of Enforcement Action to be Taken 
 
Address:  
21 Cressy Road 
London 
NW3 2NB 
 
Proposal: 
Installation of two external air-conditioning condenser units and erection of a replacement 
purpose-built acoustic enclosure around them. (Retrospective)   
 
Drawing Nos: RM 13 / 139.51, RM 13 / 139.52, RM 13 / 139.81, 52202021 T01 (Rev A),  
Planning Statement (Rev A) (21/03/2022), Acoustic Enclosure Quote (08/03/2022), 
Acoustic Calculations (14/02/2022), Noise Impact Assessment (CLI0309/R1/Rev.B), 
Cooling Hierarchy Statement (17/08/2022), Thermal Model Calculations (16/08/2022) 
 
The Council has considered your application and decided to refuse planning permission for the 
following reason(s): 
 
Reason(s) for Refusal 
 
1 The proposal has failed to justify the need for active cooling by reducing and 

mitigating the impact of dwelling overheating through the application of the cooling 
hierarchy, thereby failing to minimise carbon dioxide emissions, contrary to policies 
CC1 (Climate change mitigation) and CC2 (Climate change adaptation measures) of 
the London Borough of Camden Local Plan 2017. 
 

 

mailto:planning@camden.gov.uk
http://www.camden.gov.uk/planning


2 

 

Informative(s): 
 

1  If you intend to submit an appeal that you would like examined by inquiry then you 
must notify the Local Planning Authority and Planning Inspectorate 
(inquiryappeals@planninginspectorate.gov.uk) at least 10 days before submitting 
the appeal. Further details are on GOV.UK. 
 

In dealing with the application, the Council has sought to work with the applicant in a 
positive and proactive way in accordance with paragraph 38 of the National Planning 
Policy Framework 2021. 
 
ENFORCEMENT ACTION TO BE TAKEN 
 
The Council has authorised the Planning Department to instruct the Borough Solicitor to issue 
an Enforcement Notice alleging breach of planning control. 
 
You can find advice about your rights of appeal at: 
 
https://www.gov.uk/appeal-householder-planning-decision. 
 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
Daniel Pope 
Chief Planning Officer 

https://protect-eu.mimecast.com/s/6OdcC81ZQuJgGj9I100WW?domain=gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com

